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900 Commerce Drive                                                                           Phone: (518) 489-1377
                                                          Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                        Fax: (518) 453-9284
                                                                                                        www.smartlu83.org
May/June 2023 Newsletter

Our next regular meeting will be held on 

Thursday, June 15, 2023, at 5pm.

The Roll–over raffle for the June 2023 regular meeting is $300.00.
Annuity Advisor Matt Kapanek will be attending this meeting 

to give a presentation and answer questions.
(Matt had to cancel in April 2023 due to testing positive for COVID on day of meeting)
FLEXIBLE HOURS

During summer months it has come to our attention that some shops or job sites wish to start before the standard 7 am start time to leave early, particularly our Architectural/roofing contractors). If your job site wishes to do this, you MUST notify the union hall (John Shustz – BA). 
Building Trades Allocation vote
On Monday, May 22, 2023 the members met to vote on the $2.45 per hour increase effective June 1, 2023. Enclosed in this mailing is the letter and spreadsheet showing where the BT membership voted to allocate this increase.

From the desk of John Shustz:

From conversations with multiple contractors, some work should be picking up as we get into June. If you are out of work and need to get back, there are multiple job-bank calls offering large travel incentives. If interested, contact me at (518) 709-3691. I have new hard hat stickers that I will be bringing around to job sites and shops as I make my rounds. Please be sure to ask me for them.
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Aaron Donnelly, Organizer/Marketing Representative:

If you're out of work, working 4-10's or working reduced hours and can assist with hand billing or pickets, it would be greatly appreciated.  Please contact me at (518) 368-4488.  Also contact me if you see the nonunion performing our work anywhere, anything mechanical, I'd like to know about it.  

From JATC Administrative Coordinator Larry Hebbard:

We currently have 29 apprentices in the program with the 4th term of the school year completed. 

As I mentioned in past newsletters, in order to keep the apprentices trained in all aspects of jobsite safety and continue to reach out for all work opportunities we will continue doing; Haz 40, Hoisting & Rigging, OSHA 30 and Asbestos awareness training into our apprentice training program.

Congratulations to the 2 students that placed 1st at the Region 1 apprenticeship contest in Buffalo, New York; Grant LaMoy – 2nd year & Vernon Howe – Architectural.  They both put in a lot of effort to prepare for the contest. They represented Local 83 very well. We also want to thank Conor Compton, who also represented Local 83 and worked hard in the competition. I’m sure he will compete in future contests and be a great asset to our membership. As all these contestants will be.
We are looking to expand our current training program.  If you are a member in good standing that would be interested in committing your time to possibly teach, please contact me to review details as to what it would entail, a resume would be required. We are especially interested in members with TAB and Architectural experience. These positions require that the individual be available for 15 nights from 5-8 which is the length of a class commitment. 

Congratulations to Tom Madigan.  Tom will be sworn in as a journeyperson at the June 15th meeting.  We wish him the best as he continues his career in the sheet metal industry. 

INSURANCE NEWS:

June 1st is the beginning of open enrollment.  If you need to make a change to your enrollment, this is the time.  It is also a great time to look at your PAP balance and see if you need to make some life changes.  Remember, it’s your PERSONAL ACCOUNT PLAN (PAP) which means you manage its use.  During our last insurance fund meeting it was noted that our members have a lot of non-emergency care.  This means, instead of using ambulatory care, you are going straight to the hospital emergency room or laboratory.  This is costing YOU more money.  You can pay less out of your PAP account if you use an urgent care or ambulatory facility instead of going to the hospital.  

The Insurance Fund also provides a FREE TO YOU EAP program.  If you haven’t checked it out, you need to!  UnionAP.com provides our members with more problem-solving solutions than any other MAP.  Assistance for personal, family, financial and legal issues is available for your everyday work/life problems.  You can call the MAP 24/7 to reach a professional counselor.  Call their toll-free number 800-252-4555 or log on to their website to access other benefits.

2023 Steak Bake
It looks like we will need to relocate our steak bake again this year. The location and date we were hoping for has been booked. They are holding a “First Responders Recognition event”. We will definitely hold this event and it will be after Labor Day as requested by various members and officers. They feel this will get a larger turnout if held later. I am looking at Saturday, September 9th or 16th, 2023. Please be sure to check your calendar so you can plan on attending.  Unfortunately, by holding the Steak Bake at a later date we will not be holding our annual Golf Outing.

In addition, we will be planning a service awards dinner late 2023 or early 2024. Keep an eye out in future newsletters for updates on these events.

All these events will be posted on our web site at: www.smartlu83.org
Fraternally,
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Frank Maguire

President/Business Manager
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